CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH

/) P.O. DRAWER 10682 RIVIERA BEACH, FLORIDA 33419
A (561) 845-4180 FAX (561) 842-5105

To: TERRENCE BAILEY, INTERIM PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR
Through: RICKEY LITTLE, INTERIM PROCUREMENT DIRECTOR AL
From: GLENDORA WILLIAMS, INTERIM SR. PROCUREMENT SPECIALIST
Date: FEBRUARY 25, 2019

Subject: RECOMMENDATION: ITB 969-19-2 BARRACUDA BAY AQUATIC CENTER
INTERIOR OFFICE RENOVATION

On January 22, 2019 an invitation to bid (ITB) was posted on the City web site; Palm Beach
Post on January 20, 2019; and DemandStar on January 22, 2019 for Barracuda Bay
Aquatic Center Interior Office Renovation.

Hartnett Building Group, LLC provided a proposal in the amount of $47,900.00. The company
was the lowest responsive and responsible bidder out of eighteen (18) plan holders; with one
(1) bidder from Broward; one (1) bidder from Martin County; and one (1) bidder from Palm
Beach County. There will be sixty (60) percent SBE participation in the amount of $30,100 to
be provided by Harnett Building Group, LLC.

The Public Works Interim Director, will be provided a copy of the quote which is included as
an attachment to this recommendation letter.

Accordingly, the Procurement Department recommends that Hartnett Building Group, LLC be
awarded the contract for Barracuda Bay Aquatic Center Interior Office Renovation.
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